WEBELOS FITNESS BADGE

PROGRAM HELPS

The following month’s den meeting program was compiled by Janis Paonessa, Pack 146,
but information contained herein, most notably the handouts, was written by many Scout
Leaders including, but not limited to: Rich Smith, Cub Master Pack 133, the Internet,
BALOO’S BUGLE and Pow Wow books listed on MacScouter. I thank all the people
involved in those resources. Some material has come from my own experiences in being
a Den Leader and is freely shared with other Leaders as it makes life easier for them.

Scoutingly yours,

Janis M. Paonessa
Pack 146

Den Leader
Communication Chair

For the purposes of the Pack And Den Leader Experience, the following Fitness badge
information was compiled for Leaders to use in the month of October.

It is highly recommended to get a Den Chief. This will help out a Boy Scout with
leadership learning, will give a good role model to your boys and encourage them to go
on to Boy Scouts. You can go to a Roundtable on the first Thursday of the Month at
Church, downtown Racine, and ask the leaders for what Boy Scout may be looking for a
den to chief.

F.Y.I. The theme for the Pack meeting for October 2007 is Down on the Farm.

Note: within the meeting plans
HO mean hand out ( a separate page attached)
(FB __) mean in the Webelos handbook, fitness section followed by requirement
number



